
TOWN OF PAVILION 
PUBLIC HEARING 

August 9, 2017 
6:30 PM 

 
The Town Board of the Town of Pavilion held a Public Hearing on August 9, 2017 at the Town 
Hall, One Woodrow Drive, Pavilion, New York 14525 at 6:30 p.m. NOTICE OF PUBLIC 
HEARING BY THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF PAVILION, NEW YORK TO 
CONSIDER ADOPTING A PROPOSED LOCAL LAW PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given that 
there has been presented to the Town Board of the Town of Pavilion, New York, proposed Local 
Law No. 1 of 2017 entitled “A Local Law to Amend the Town of Pavilion Zoning Ordinance to 
Add Criteria for Solar Energy Systems”. Said Local Law proposes to amend the Town of 
Pavilion Zoning Ordinance as summarized as follows: Said Local Law establishes definitions for 
both commercial and residential solar energy systems and solar farms. The Local Law also 
requires that all solar energy systems and solar farms obtain a special use permit, a zoning permit 
and a building permit, and sets design standards for criteria such as height, setbacks, security 
fencing and signage, with a further provision that the property owner shall remove all obsolete or 
unused components within 12 months of the end of operations. 
 
Present were: Supervisor Ted Howard 
 Councilperson Dean Davis  Absent 
 Councilperson Robert LaPoint 
 Councilperson John Rudgers  
 Councilperson Linda Thompson   
 
Others: Town Clerk Cindy Starr, Highway Superintendent Joel Offhaus, Dan Lang, Edgar & 
Mary Louise Hollwedel, Bill & Ursula Fuest, Don Oberlin, Don & Mary Ann Brooks, Joan 
Gray, Karen Kingsley, Deb Davis, George Jinks & Suanne Schauf.  
 
Supervisor Howard opened the meeting at 6:30 PM followed by the pledge to the flag. 
 
Reading of the proposed Local Law by Code Enforcement Officer Dan Lang. 
 
Supervisor Howard opened the floor for any questions or discussion. 
 
Councilperson LaPoint offered a motion, seconded by Councilperson Rudgers to close Public 

Hearing at 6:50PM. 

Voting was as follows:  Supervisor Ted Howard 
    Councilperson Dean Davis      Absent 
    Councilperson Robert LaPoint 
    Councilperson John Rudgers  
    Councilperson Linda Thompson   
 
 
 



Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
________________________________ 
Lucinda Starr, Town Clerk 
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